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Rancho Santiago CCD to purchase Datatel information system

(Santa Ana)—At its regular public meeting on June 27, the Board of Trustees for Rancho Santiago Community College District approved a contract to purchase an information system from Datatel, Inc., for organizational business operations.  Using local general obligation bond revenues, this $1.63 million contract is awarded after extensive research on information technology system implementations in similar institutions statewide.

All vendors with software packages deployed in California community colleges were invited to bid on this contract, along with any other interested parties through a public notice.  The college district received two bids from the original field of 15 vendors that were notified of its request for bid.  Criterion for selection was based on vendors’ responses to approximately 4,000 college district requirements, their achievement records in other California community colleges, and price.

“We learned much from others’ experience in acquiring and implementing information systems,” said Dr. Edward Hernandez, college district chancellor.  “Our systematic approach to researching this technology, which involved many managers responsible for its effective deployment, should make for a seamless transition that yields greater efficiency,” he added.

Improved business processes in the student information, human resources and fiscal services for greater institutional effectiveness is the goal in acquiring Datatel’s technology solutions.  The information system’s full implementation is expected to require three years.
In other business, the board approved contracts for DJM Construction Company to construct new women’s and men’s locker rooms at Santa Ana College.  Funded through a combination of state capital construction and local general obligation bond revenues, this $14.4 million construction project should be concluded in June 2007.  In November 2002, nearly 65 percent of voters in the college district approved a $337 million general obligation bond measure
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known as Measure E.  This funding source has permitted the college district to make campus safety improvements as well as renovate existing classrooms and laboratories.  It is also the source of funds for several capital construction projects, which include a student services and classroom building at Santiago Canyon College in Orange, and the Digital Media Center, currently in development at the corner of S. Bristol and Wilshire in Santa Ana.

Santa Ana College and Santiago Canyon College are public community colleges of Rancho Santiago Community College District, which serves the residents of Anaheim Hills, Garden Grove, Irvine, Orange, Santa Ana, Tustin and Villa Park.  Both colleges provide education for academic transfer and careers, courses for personal and professional development, and customized training for business and industry.
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